Friends of Merrymeeting Bay

P.O. Box 233   Richmond, Maine   04357

Attention: Calendar and Feature Editors

2004-2005 FOMB Speaker Series

PRESS RELEASE 1/10/05


 FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

ARCHAEOLOGY PRESENTATIONS RESCHEDULED

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT Sarah Wolpow: 721-0941 

Subject:
‘Big Digs: FOMB Archaeology at E. Chopps Pt. & E. Brunswick’
Speaker:    
Jay Robbins, John Cross, & Leslie Shaw 
When:

Thursday, January 13th at 7:00p.m. 
Where:
Bowdoin College Visual Arts Center, Beam Classroom, Brunswick

Due to bad weather last week and the closure of Bowdoin College, Friends of Merrymeeting Bay’s (FOMB) January presentation, ‘The Big Digs: FOMB Archaeology Digs of E. Chopps Pt. & E. Brunswick’ featuring Jay Robbins of Robbins Historical Research and John Cross and Leslie Shaw of Bowdoin College has been rescheduled for this Thursday. This event will take place in the Beam Classroom of the Visual Arts Center at Bowdoin College in Brunswick at 7pm on Thursday January 13th.

Chopps Point, guarding the entrance to Merrymeeting Bay and the interior of Maine via the Androscoggin and Kennebec corridors, has for several years provided the setting for the merging of two of FOMB’s most important focus areas: education and research. Musket balls, arrowheads, ha’pennies, & plummets are just some of the archaeological treasures from multiple cultures found by children at this beautiful site Twice a year FOMB organizes “Bay Day” as part of our “Hands Around the Bay” educational program. 4th graders from schools around the Bay spend a day at one of two locations by the Bay engaging in outdoor activities such as watershed construction, bird walks, mud plant walks, anadromous fish surveys and the like. Consistently, the carefully run archaeological excavation at East Chopps Point has been a favorite “Bay Day” activity while providing valuable scientific findings on past inhabitants of the area. Join us Thursday and learn more from Jay Robbins about this strategic site, who lived here and when. 

In July of 2004 FOMB in a cooperative venture with Bowdoin College, Maine Historical Preservation Commission [MHPC], and a private landowner conducted the first comprehensive archaeological excavations at a prehistoric Native American site in East Brunswick along the Androscoggin River.

At this site, plowing over multiple generations had unearthed an extensive collection of Native American artifacts including gouges, points, and ulu blades that collectively span the period from 5,000-8,000 years ago. Leading the dig were archaeologists Leslie Shaw and John Cross of Bowdoin College, both of whom often do contract work for MHPC in the summer. Findings included rare double-ended stone rods, projectile points and various features within the pits that should help put the site into a better historical context. 

The FOMB Speaker Series takes place monthly from October-May. The presentation ‘Bowdoin College Merrymeeting Bay Research Update’ by the Bowdoin College Environmental Studies Department will take place in the Beam Classroom of the Visual Arts Center at Bowdoin College in Brunswick at 7pm on Thursday February 3rd.

The Speaker Series, which is free and open to the public, is sponsored by Friends of Merrymeeting Bay with help from the Bowdoin College Environmental Studies Program. Valuable door prizes are donated by Patagonia.  Additional help is provided from the Brunswick Topsham Land Trust, The Nature Conservancy, and the Maine Island Trail Association.

To receive more information on FOMB’s programs call Sarah Wolpow, Executive Coordinator, Friends of Merrymeeting Bay, at 721-0941 or fomb@gwi.net.
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